
  

 

Chapter 1 

Introduction 
The committee's duty to examine reports 

1.1 The Parliamentary Joint Committee on the Australian Crime Commission (the 
committee) has a statutory duty under paragraph 55(1)(c) of the Australian Crime 
Commission Act 2002 (the Act) to examine each annual report of the Australian Crime 
Commission (ACC), and report to the Parliament on any matter appearing in, or 
arising out of, any such annual report.  

1.2 This is part of the committee's wider duties under paragraphs 55(1)(a) and (b) 
of the Act to monitor, review and report on the ACC's performance of its statutory 
functions.  

Report under consideration 

1.3 The ACC's Annual Report 2007-08 (the Report) was presented out of sitting 
on 9 January 2009, and was tabled in both the Senate and House of Representatives on 
3 February 2009.  

Inquiry into the Report 

1.4 In examining the Report, the committee held a public hearing at Parliament 
House, Canberra on 24 March 2009. The witnesses who appeared before the 
committee, the submissions received and answers to questions on notice are listed in 
Appendix 2.  
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1.8 The committee also wishes to acknowledge the achievements of the Chair of 
the ACC Board, Australian Federal Police (AFP) Commissioner Mick Keelty. The 
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Adoption of this Report 
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